Minutes 11/21

WHITNASH TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the **Annual Meeting and Mayor Making** held on 20th May 2021 at 7.00 p.m. in Whitnash Community Hall, Acre Close, Whitnash, CV31 2ND

PRESENT Councillors: A Barton Mayor

B Franklin Deputy

S Button
G Cancilla
B Colledge
Mrs J Falp
R Margrave
T Shepherd
B Smart
R Sparkes

Town Clerk: Jenny Mason

Guests 16

Cllr Barton welcomed Civic Heads, Councillors and Guests to the Annual Meeting and Mayor Making and asked everyone to adhere to covid19 rules.

176/21 NOMINATION AND RE-ELECTION OF TOWN MAYOR FOR 2021 – 2022

Cllr Barton was nominated and duly re-elected as Mayor of Whitnash for 2021 – 2022.

177/21 DECLARATION OF ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE BY TOWN MAYOR FOR 2021 – 2022

Cllr Barton read and signed the acceptance of office oath and thanked Cllrs Mrs Falp and Franklin for proposing and seconding the nomination and read his speech.

178/21 NOMINATION AND RE-ELECTION OF DEPUTY TOWN MAYOR FOR 2021 – 2022

Cllr Franklin was nominated and duly re-elected as Deputy Mayor of Whitnash for 2021 – 2022.

179/21 DECLARATION OF ACCEPTANCE OF OFFICE BY TOWN MAYOR FOR 2021 – 2022

Cllr Franklin read and signed the acceptance of office oath and thanked Cllrs Pickett and Cllr Mrs Falp for proposing and seconding the nomination.

180/21 PRESENTATION OF PAST MAYOR'S BADGE AND VOTE OF THANKS

Cllr Barton presented Cllr Margrave with a Past Mayor's Badge. Cllr Franklin proposed a vote of Thanks to Cllr Margrave.

181/21 APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs Mrs Burkinshaw, Heath and Shepherd. Apologies were accepted.

182/21 APPOINTMENT OF COMMITTEE MEMBERS FOR THE YEAR 2021 - 2022

Agenda items 7 - 11

Cllr Margrave proposed that the nominations for the election of members for the various committees of the Town Council for 2021 - 2022 be adopted 'en bloc' and Cllr Smart seconded the proposal.

A list of committee members will be held with these minutes

183/21 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next Town Council meeting will be held on 17th June 2021 at 7.00 p.m.

There being no other business the Mayor thanked everyone for their attendance and declared the meeting closed.

The Mayor invited guests to join him for light refreshments and to maintain covid19 guidelines.

SIGNED	DATE